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 September 2016 

NOTE FROM PRESIDENT TOM 
 

Hello, All! 
 

We are in the third month of our fiscal year and things are 
moving right along. Every Tuesday and Saturday, 
workday is filled with at least 15 members having 
fellowship, working on radios, helping others on radio 
repair and reading books and magazines in the library. 
There are several old radios restored and returned to use 
each week, helping preserve these masterpieces of 
yesteryear.  Watching the different repairs going on at the 
six different repair stations, I realize that we are doing 
some great work and so many of our members are 
becoming quite the experts at radio repair, from replacing capacitors, speaker cones 
and field coils, tubes, controls, deteriorated wiring, lamps, knobs to refinishing the 
wooden cabinets and replacing grill cloths on their radios and those brought in for repair 
by others.  
 
I have watched new members, who did not know what to do with a broken down radio, 
become very good at radio repair.  We have mentors and a monthly radio repair class to 
help members learn how to repair old radios. As usual, I have some pictures from the 
Shop reflecting this repair activity. 
 

 
Dee Haynes helping a walk-in friend work on his radio 

 

Upcoming Club Events 
 

2016 Hamfests 
 

¶ Pensacola, FL Hamfest, September 
24, 2016, 

¶ Chattanooga, TN Hamfest, October 
22, 2016 

¶ Stone Mountain, GA Hamfest, 
November 5-6, 2016 

¶ Montgomery, AL Hamfest, 
November 19, 2016 
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Larry Lokey and Maurice Hill working on an old Philco console radio. 

 
A picture in last month's Newsletter showed Dee Haynes working on a turntable using 
the special stand for turntables. He finished the turntable work and reinstalled it in the 
console. He also refinished several major areas where the wood finish was in distress. 
The receiver was checked out, recapped and several tubes replaced and the speaker 
re-coned. Dee is shown below with the restored console, ready to be put back in 
service. 
 

 
Dee Haynes putting the finishing touches on a console radio on which he has been working. 
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Robert and Margaret Frye visited the Shop on the Tuesday before the Huntsville 
Hamfest and posed for a picture. They were in town for Robert's medical check-up and 
planned to attend the Hamfest the following weekend. He looked good and is improving.  
He is still on leave from teaching our monthly radio class, with member Jim Rogers 
taking over teaching duties while Robert is off.  We wish Robert good health and 
continued improvement! 
 

 
Margaret and Robert Frye visiting at the Shop in Birmingham 



4 

 

 
Robert with a group of members on a regular Tuesday workday at the Shop 

 
On August 20, member Robert Mathews, brought his Boy Scout Troop 413 to tour the 
Shop and learn about early radios and communication in general.  
 

 
AHRS member, Robert Mathews (back right), brought his Scout Troop 413 from Mount Olive to 
tour the Shop. They enjoyed playing DJ at the DJ Booth. 
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I enjoyed showing them how the turntables worked. They learned about records, 
 including 45's, 33 1/3's and 78's. 

 

 
Jim Rogers teaching basic electricity to the students at the September radio class. 
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The next radio class will be taught on Saturday, October 1, at the Shop in Birmingham, 
beginning at 9:00 a.m. Students, be sure to bring your ARRL Handbooks to follow 
along. Instructor Jim Rogers will continue his discussion of basic electricity. If you are 
having a specific problem with a radio repair, be sure to ask Jim about it in class. Come 
learn how to repair old radios. 
 
The next Monday night meeting will be on September 26, beginning at 7 p.m. After a 
brief business meeting, there will be a program, including a book review by our librarian, 
Dave Cisco. Dave is passionate about the library and he wants you to be, too. 
 

 
Dave Cisco showing off the books available for checkout 


